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Dear Mr Gholamhossein Mohseni Ejei, 

 

I am writing to express my grave concern about the imprisoned human rights defender 

Sharifeh Mohammadi.  

 

Sharifeh Mohammadi is at imminent risk of execution in Lakan prison, Rasht, Gilan 

province, after Branch Two of the Revolutionary Court of Rasht sentenced her to death 

for "armed rebellion against the state" (baghi), in a decision issued to her lawyers on 13 

February 2024.  

In October 2024, Branch 39 of the Supreme Court had overturned her conviction and 

death sentence, and remanded her case to a lower court for further review.  

On 19 December 2024, Sharifeh Mohammadi was tried again during a 30-minute session 

in a grossly unfair trial. She has been tortured and ill-treated in custody. 

 

Please halt any plans to execute Sharifeh Mohammadi. As member / sympathizer of 

Amnesty International, I also appeal to you to revoke her death sentence and conviction, 

and to release her immediately and unconditionally. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cc: 

 

Botschaft der Islamischen Republik 

Iran 

Herr Majid Nili Ahmadabadi  

Podbielskiallee 67 

14195 Berlin 

 

  

 

Fax: 030 – 843 53 133 

E-Mail: info@iranbotschaft.de 

 

      


